Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

August 13, 2013

Chairperson Dan Wilkes called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. at Hiawatha conference room B. Present: Dan Wilkes, Frank Glaser, Dawn Ewoldt, Bill Hornett and Deb Theis. Employees: Angie Cole, Kelly Friedl, Rick Wolfe, Tom Theis and Kim Downs. Guest: Dan Hoffman.
Motion by Deb Theis second by Frank Glaser, to approve the July 11, 2013 agenda as amended. Motion carried.

Motion by Frank Glaser second by Dawn Ewoldt to approve minutes of August 13, 2013. Motion Carried.
Year End Report Fiscal Year July 2012-June 2013

Angie presented the Year End report for FY 2012-2013 to the commission. Dan stated that he was very impressed with the numbers and amount of work that was done over this past year. Angie stated that the Tree Inventory was a great highlight for the year as well as how pavilion rentals increased over 30%. The Commission was very impressed. 

Motion by Frank Glaser, second by Deb Theis to accept the Year End Report for FY12-FY13. Motion Carried. 
Discussion of possible action on Capital Improvement Plan

Guthridge Park and Band Shell/Pavilion:
Angie Cole presented information on the Guthridge Park Bandshell/Pavilion project budgeted for FY 14. There has been a lot of discussion about this possible addition to Guthridge Park which cited for the current location we set up the band shell for concerts. The positives and negatives of a permanent or portable band shell where identified and Angie stated her recommendation of having John Bender the Engineer Coordinator review the current plans of the band shell/pavilion that was put together by Infinite Engineer Solutions (through U of I) to compile a needs assessment. Angie stated that this will help us determine if the $50,000 in the CIP is a real figure for the structure. Frank Glaser and Bill Hornett stated that they would really like to see Clark Park expand, but with no growth out in that area, not enough parking, and waiting for another entrance it’s not the right time to invest in that park. Frank mentioned that he also contacted RightWay trailers to put together an estimate for a portable band shell trailer for less than $50,000. Frank did not have anything to present for the current meeting but will have something to share next month. Deb Theis stated that permanent usage would be the most beneficial and “bang for our buck” since our pavilion rentals are up 30% this year. She believes that Guthridge Park is a great location since there is a splash pad and it is used constantly. This feature would entitle the Parks and Recreation department to use the band shell for concerts and for rentals. We could also look at adding more concerts throughout the summer. Frank brought up the fact that trailers were very costly and would run between $60,000-$125,000 which is more than the anticipated plan for the permanent band shell. Bill Hornett stated that with the costs of the mobile trailer it is a “no brainer” that building a permanent feature makes more sense. If we are going to move forward and make a decision we should forward while we have it in the CIP plan. The commission has been talking about this since 2007. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dawn Ewoldt to ask John Bender, Engineer Coordinator to review the current plans by Infinite Engineer Solutions for realistic pricing for a basic permanent band shell in Guthridge Park.

Basketball Courts/Tucker Park
Angie discussed that the Guthridge Park basketball court were seal coated in 2010 by Pate Asphalt Systems for $1080. The court now looks the same as it did in 2010 with major cracks that at least need seal coated again. This court has had this done several times throughout the years and does see a lot of wear and tear from the tent poles at Hog Wild Days from weight of the tent on the court. An overlay was bid for the courts in 2010 from Pate for $13,997 and Kluesner at $11,934. The problem with the overlay is that it will add an additional 2 inches to a court that already sits 2 inches above grade and it is not recommended to add a new overlay to an unstable/cracking court for safety purposes. Angie recommended that the parks department employees seal the basketball cracks this year and have a company put the seal coat on again. In addition the CIP plan calls for a basketball court north of the splash pad in Tucker Park for 2012 to 2016 it would be cost efficient to replace (not overlay) the Guthridge Park court at the same time. Angie stated that she has asked other city parks departments and they have been successful at putting in a concrete court and doing the work themselves. Putting $1500 in the budget for hoop sets and $10,000 in for concrete should cover costs for the CIP project for FY15. Deb Theis stated that those courts get a lot of usage, so she sees the reasoning behind Angie’s recommendation and believes we should go through with it.
Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Deb Theis to move forward with installment of the basketball courts in CIP of FY 15. Motion carried.
Discussion on land acquisition

Angie provided a synopsis that was put together over what the Commission has been discussing regarding Clark Park and land acquisition for the lodge placement over the last couple years and recent months. The commission has been going back and forth on the discussion for a while now and the question being reviewed is “Where is the best place for the lodge?” Frank would really like to see Clark Park expand but with the expenses so high and not having the accessibility as of right now it just isn’t possible. Council told the Commission that they should look in the North West territory instead while development will be going in that direction over the next ten years. Kramer’s property was originally chosen by the Commission because of the nature amenities that could work along with getting a REAP grant. Since that isn’t an option after speaking with Forest Kramer there are two potential land acquisitions that are still available. Angie presented options on map 3 that includes locations G1 (Pruss) and J1 (Fink). Angie stated that location G1 has an excellent ravine and nature amenities that we could use for the REAP grant.  Frank asked if there was a possibility to develop west of G1 for a small pocket park in the NW Territory? Kim stated, “As of right now we cannot develop west because the development did not decide to annex with the City. If that would occur, they would annex to the North first.”Angie stated that the purpose of deciding land within the NW Territory was that commission requested an area that could hold a lodge. In the CIP we are looking specifically for park land that could hold a lodge. Angie recommended that if we want to move forward we should recommend a set amount be put in the CIP for engineering fees should the Commission want to move forward with acquisition and possible grant applications. John Bender, Engineer Coordinator recommended $10,000 to easily cover the engineering costs. 
Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Dawn Ewold to direct staff to talk to John Bender, Engineer Coordinator to talk to property owners G1(Pruss) and J1 (Fink) on possibility of purchasing land for the development of a new lodge. 
Additional recommendations

Fay M Clark Memorial Park FY 15 has Playground Equipment for $40,000 / Facility, restrooms and Playground for west side for $290,000 / Parking lot and landscaping west side $135,000. Commison agreed with Angie’s recommendation that moving the Clark Park Projects to FY17 will allow time for the Commission to work through the placement/engineering of the lodge and land. Commission decided not to ask Council for funding for Tucker Park FY15 playground replacement equipment nor the funds for the City Gazebo FY15 pocket park area and signage.  Commission accepted Clark Park Gilsonite application has be moved to the CIP to FY 15 in the amount of $13,000.

Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Frank Glaser to move funding for Clark Park projects to FY17 along with Clark Park Gilsonite application to FY15. Motion Carried.
Reports:
Movies on the Square: Kelly reported on the second Movie on the Square held on Friday, July 26th in Boyson Square. The Friends Foundation grilled hotdogs, brats and sweet corn at 6:00PM. Tatyana’s and Brickside also sold pizza and pastries. The Foundation made over $300 with Tatyana’s making $191.00 and Brickside making $197.00.  Starting the event earlier made a huge impact on our revenue! There were plenty of kid’s activities to do before the showing of the movie Wreck It Ralph that started at 7:30PM. We had over 375 people attend and we were very pleased with the turn out. The last Movie on the Square will be September 6th showing the animated film the Incredibles.

Soccer and Blastball Surveys: Kelly created and sent out a survey on Survey Monkey after both programs to see what kind of feedback we could get from this summer. Looking through the data over 50% of the kids in each of the programs had never participated, this meaning it was their first year in either program. With numbers lower than last year we believe we have a new batch of kids and will increase our numbers next year. We were very satisfied with the feedback.

Touch-A-Truck: Kelly reviewed our first Touch-A-Truck event on Friday, August 9th from 5-7pm at the 10 Avenue parking lot of Guthridge Park. The Fire Department, Police Department, Streets, Parks, Pecks and Hawkeye Ready Mix were in attendance. HACAP was also there to collect non-perishable food items from the community. There were more than 200 guests who participated in the event. We were very satisfied with the turnout for the first year.
Hiawatha and Marion Kickball League: Kelly has been working with Marion Parks and Recreation staff to develop an Adult kickball league this fall. We think it will be a great program to get started as it will also be a great partnership for future programs. The league will also bring people into Hiawatha and vise versa letting people see what amenities we have to offer as well as other programs. 

HiBRAI: HiBRAI is August 17 & 15th. We have over 146 riders so far and have received a sponsorship of $1,000.00 from Ameriprise Financial. We have had many food and supplies donated for area business. We should have another great turnout this year!

Color Run Update: Kelly attended the last two meetings for the Splash a Smile 5K helping to provide input and keep them on the right track for their race in September. The committee decided to go with Jonnie 5 Apparel for their t-shirts which we partnered with this past year for our youth programs and 5k Race. They are working through their marketing and advertising to get the word out, hoping to still get 2,500 in attendance.

UICCU Kids Movie Night: The first movie will be on Friday, September 13th. Movies begin at 6:30pm in the Community Center. The next few dates are as follows: September 13th, October 11th and November 8th.

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. motion carried.
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